
Council Minutes 

May 26, 2009 

 

 

Attendance: Sara Busacca, Janice Clay, April Grunden, Mike Bowling, Pete Van Arsdel, Bruce 

Rickard, Kristina Boroff, Greg Lawrence. 

Meeting called to order at 6:30pm followed by the pledge to the flag. 

 

There was a motion by Janice with a second by April to waive the reading of the minutes, roll 

call: Sara – yea, Janice – yea, April – yea, Mike – yea.  There was a motion by Mike with a 

second by April to approve the minutes, roll call: Sara – yea, Janice – yea, April – yea, Mike – 

yea. 

 

There was a motion by Janice with a second by Mike to approve the police report, roll call: Sara 

– yea, Janice – yea, April – yea, Mike – yea. 

 

Street Commissioner’s Report: 

The dump truck was discussed, Greg will get estimates, and it may be around $15,000.00.   

There was a motion by Janice with a second by April to cut down the dead tree at the new park, 

roll call: Sara – yea, Janice – yea, April – yea, Mike – yea. 

 

Zoning: 

There was some discussion about the changes to the code and how the board of appeals and 

the committee should be handled.  Mike, John, Terry, and Pete will meet to discuss the 

committee. 

 

We need a committee to work on property clean up.  We should pick a couple of the worst and 

work on them.  Janice, April, and Sara will meet and take some pictures. 

 

New Business:  

Tonya and Kristina will attend the RCAP meeting in Columbus concerning the metered water in 

the village. 

 

The subject of legalizing golf carts was brought up.  April will send Pete a copy of the ordinance 

that Ft. Recovery uses.  The Sheriff would inspect the carts and give them a license, then you 

would be able to get insurance for your golf cart for street usage.  Council may approve this 

ordinance next meeting. 

 

Old Business: 

Mr. Parr had been working on his property. 

 

A friendly letter will be sent to the Prince residence about cleaning up their property. 

 



Clean up day is Saturday, May 30 at 8:00am.  John, Greg, and Pete will volunteer their time for 

this event.  Bennie Young will come in and smash down the dumpsters. 

 

There was an 11% increase to our employee health insurance for this year.  This was a small 

increase compared to other companies.   

 

There was a motion by Sara with a second by April to approve the April checks, roll call: Sara – 

yea, Janice – yea, April – yea, Mike – yea. 

 

There was a motion by Janice with a second by Sara to approve the Clerk’s mileage for April, roll 

call: Sara – yea, Janice – yea, April – yea, Mike – yea. 

 

There was a motion by Mike with a second by Janice to adjourn. 

Meeting Adjourn. 

 

 

_______________________________             _________________________________ 

John Siano – Mayor       Sara Busacca – President 

 
_______________________________ 

Kristina Boroff – Fiscal Officer 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


